
My Amazing Year in Pod Pysgodyn 

This year has been one of the best years I’ve ever had at school! I’ve made new 
friends, learned lots of new things, and taken part in some really exciting events. I will never 
forget all the fun we’ve had in our Pod. 

First, we visited the local squash club. I had never played squash before, so I was a bit nervous 
at first. But as soon as I picked up the racket and started hitting the ball, I had so much fun! We 
got to practise our skills with friendly coaches who helped us learn. It was a brilliant way to start 
the year. 

Next, we prepared for our Christmas show. We learned songs, practised our lines, and even 
made decorations ourselves. I played a Shepherd in the play, and I wore a comfy costume that 
made me look like I lived in another country. My family came to watch, and I felt really proud 
of myself and my classmates. 

After that, we created our very own fun fayre in the school hall! We worked in small groups to 
plan games and decorate stalls. My group made a “Hook the Duck” game and it was a big 
hit! Everyone had fun and there were prizes to win. It felt great to be part of something we 
had planned all by ourselves. 

Then, we went on a school trip to Oystermouth Castle. It was so exciting to explore a real 
castle! We climbed the spiral stairs, looked out of the arrow slits, and sat on the stone 
throne. The guide told us amazing stories about knights and battles. I imagined what it would 
be like to live there long ago. 

Finally, we had our sports day. The sun was shining and everyone felt excited. I took part 
in the sack race, the obstacle race, and the egg and spoon race. Even though I didn’t win every 
race, I still felt happy because I cheered for my friends. We ended the day with ice lollies and 
big smiles. 

Looking back, I’ve had such an amazing year full of laughter, learning and fun. I’ve 
enjoyed every moment of our school journey. I feel proud of everything I’ve done and I can’t 
wait to see what happens next year! 

 


